Patient Participation Group Meeting

Friday 8th April 2022
Present








QS, DW, AH, TW, PT, AK, JB  RR
Apologies – JS, KB, GM, JM,
DW thanked everyone for attending at short notice.
1. Easter raffle – running now and will be drawn next Thursday.  All monies raised for Ukrainian appeal. 

2. Patient walk – QS has suspended the patient walk this month due to the inclement weather and with the premises situation. To review for next Month.

3. Covid spring boosters - PCN have decided that we are not giving these spring boosters and patient will have to call 119 to get an appointment for their vaccine locally.  Hopefully we may be able to give the next one with the flu vaccination at the end of the year.  We did 2 clinics over the past few weeks in the surgery for the 4th boosters anyone else will now need to call 119 as the vaccines we had have expired.

4. Premises update -   CCG & NHS England met on Tuesday this week.  There was originally a 8 point plan of options for the surgery.  After the meeting the CCG have decided that it comes down to 3 possible options.

Current problems 

a. It has been decided that the current premises is unsafe with the medical records causing the ceiling in QS room to crack and fracture due to the weight above.  It has been decided that we can  have all our paper medical records digitised asap so that we don’t have to move them to BNC
b. There are problems in the midwifes room, floor is parting in the middle due to subsidence.

QS Advised the group about both the 3 options available to us at the moment:-

a. A temporary move (up to 2 year, with a get out clause if the work finishes earlier) to Bentilee neighbourhood centre until the ground floor of 189 Werrington Road is refurbished to allow the practice to move into it.

b. A temporary move (up to 2 year, with a get out clause if the work finishes earlier) to Bentilee neighbourhood centre until the whole of the building of 189 Werrington Road is refurbished to allow the practice to move into it.

c. A temporary move to Bentilee neighbourhood centre and it then we stay there and not use 189 Werrington road.
All the above are options available to the CCG to decide.  Unfortunately we have no say in this.  The PPG and any patients can raise objections and put forward their preferences which can then be used hopefully influence the CCG decision.    

QS Laid out all the options and his vision for the surgery to come back to Werrington Road, as we are a Bucknall practice.  Everyone agreed.  AH is concerned that once we go to BNC that CCG will not let us come back, everyone agreed and are concerned.

Tw asked all PPG members for their views and everyone agreed that they are 100% behind QS and will put this in writing with their concerns.

TW suggested that he writes something and passes to all the other PPG members for their suggestions and a letter can be put together and be sent to Sandra Jones to use for our case.  JB wanted to add to this.  DW to send SJ name & email to TW to enable him to send this.
QS & DW have a meeting at BNC this afternoon to see what space they have allocated for us.  We will then have more of an idea and will be able to plan more.

Next meeting TBA

